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North American Numbering Council

c/o Columbia Institute for Tele-Information

Columbia Business School

1A Uris Hall

3022 Broadway

New York, NY 10027-6902

May 27, 2004

Mr. William Maher 

Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau

Federal Communications Commission

445 Twelfth Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20554

Re: NeuStar Request for Modification of Prior Approval Policies

Dear Mr. Maher:

On April 14, 2004, NeuStar filed a petition with the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) seeking a ruling for modification of some of the current FCC policies that prohibit NeuStar from undertaking certain types of transactions without the prior approval of the FCC.  The FCC then asked the North American Numbering Council (NANC) to review NeuStar’s request to determine whether any aspect of the requested relief, if granted, would affect NeuStar’s compliance with the FCC’s neutrality requirements. The FCC also requested input on how the grant of the requested relief would affect the FCC’s and the NANC’s ability to provide continuing oversight of NeuStar’s operations as a neutral national numbering administrator.

The Numbering Oversight Working Group (NOWG) prepared a recommendation for consideration at NANC’s May 18, 2004 meeting. The attached recommendation reflects slight changes to the NOWG report made as a result of discussion at the NANC meeting.

The conclusion of the recommendation is that NANC would have no significant concerns if the FCC grants NeuStar’s request for modifying prior approval requirements for a publicly traded company, and NANC would have no significant concerns with respect to a privately held company provided that the a number of neutrality safeguards identified in the report are reaffirmed by the FCC before acting on NeuStar’s petition.

Please let me know if you or your staff has any questions or concerns about NANC’s recommendation.
Sincerely,

/Signed/

Robert C. Atkinson

Chairman
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cc:
NANC Members (w/out attachment)

        
Diane Griffin – FCC


Eric Einhorn - FCC

            Cheryl Callahan - FCC


Sanford Williams - FCC


Deborah Blue – FCC

